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July/August 2023 Prayer Letter

Dear Friends and Supporters,

We all know the expression, “When it rains, it pours.” Well, it has poured a lot these past few
months when it comes to our vehicle. We ended our last prayer letter with a transmission that needed
replaced. The day we got it out of the shop the transmission leaked out all of its transmission fluid. By
the next day it was not drivable, and we had to have it towed to the shop to have the transmission fixed
again. When we got it out the second time the air conditioning stopped working from the moment |
drove home from the shop. We got it back just in time to make our trip to the east coast in the month
of August and while on our way the transmission needed fixing again! We praise the Lord; we made it
to our destination in Ohio. By the end of August, it looks like we have everything repaired, and we are
back on the road with a working vehicle. PLEASE PRAY for our vehicle issues to be over and for our
continued safety as we travel.

In July we had meetings in Texas and New Mexico. God really blessed the preaching and gave
us great favor with the pastors and churches we were able to share our ministry with. In August we
had meetings in Arkansas and Ohio, and once again we were very blessed by the churches we visited.
While in the Cleveland, OH area a tornado warning was issued, but we praise God that we were safe
and we only experienced heavy rain and strong winds. We added several supporting churches these
past two months. PLEASE PRAY for us to continue to fill our calendar with meetings and for more
churches to take us on for support.

While we wait on the Lord to provide our full support to have the church doors opened, we are
striving to start a neighborhood Bible study that we will host in our home. We have the flyers ready
and are excited to get them distributed throughout our neighborhood. Our goals with this Bible study
are to introduce our family and ministry to the neighborhood, to encourage any believers in the area,
and to see lost people saved. PLEASE PRAY people will respond to the flyers and for the Bible study to
glorify God.

We thank you for your continued support of our ministry, both in finances and in prayer. May
God bless you for it.
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